Minutes
Northern California Junior Lacrosse Association
Board Meeting
October 18, 2006
7:00 p.m.

1.  Attendance and Quorum:

· Dan Nourse, Doug Appleton, Tony Grzejka, Carlee Duncan, Beau Shore, Kelly Quinn, Don Aiello, Harris Holzberg, Todd Samet, Kelli Shore, Keith Denebeim

2.  Call to Order:

· The meeting was called to order at 7:25 p.m. by Dan Nourse.

3.  Approval of Minutes:

· The minutes of the September 20, 2006 Delegates’ Meeting were amended as follows then approved:

1. add Orangevale RAMS (Sacramento) as one of the new clubs with one boys’ JV team
2. remove the girls’ Triple Threat team.  Jen Mlus will join the Livermore Club with her team.

3. remove the Vipers, Nipper Donovan’s team.

4.  Executive Director’s Contract:
Closed Session:  (board only)
· Discussion: Executive Director’s past year’s performance & fulfillment of responsibilities 
Motion was made by Harris Holzberg and seconded by Beau Shore to increase Keith’s annual salary to $40,000 and his weekly hours to 30 with a $5,000 performance bonus opportunity to be determined by the board at the June, 2007 board meeting.  .  Keith’s current contract will end June 30, 2007.  The salary increase will be retroactive to October 1, 2006. 
Vote: 9-0 approved the motion
5.  Commissioners’ Reports:


A.  Girls (Carlee Duncan):  Carlee reported the Girls’ Board Meeting was held October 17, 2006 (see minutes attached).   Fifty eight teams are anticipated for the 2007 season with 13 of those to be high school teams.  A $50 late fee will be charged after December 1 for team registration and a $300 fee charged after January 1.  The end of season tournament will be held May 19-20, 2007 at UC Davis.  UC Berkeley will host a tournament March 3-4, 2007 for A1, A2 and HS level teams.  The Board is seeking to fill division level commissioners like the Boys’ Board does.  The 2008 US Lacrosse requirement that ALL coaches be trained and certified is of great concern and was discussed at length at the Girls’ meeting  Clarification of the certification requirements is being handled by Keith and Carlee.  As this requirement affects all of the NCJLA teams (boys and girls), it was suggested by Beau Shore that US Lacrosse be contacted and informed that Northern California needs more certified coach trainers and/or an online alternative in order to fulfill the requirement.  The certification clarification information will be presented at the November meeting.

B.  High School (Kent Haggerty):  Coach Kent Haggerty was approved as the high school level commissioner.  He has been a long-time administrator and past president of the Granite Bay Lacrosse Club and was a member of the assistant coaching staff on the 2006 VAIL U-15 Team.

C.  Juniors (Kelly Quinn):  Kelly had requested and received a list of his responsibilities from Keith.  He is making contact with the clubs to introduce himself and inquire about their concerns or questions.  He is working on putting together the 8 teams for the NCJLA referee training tournaments to be held at Stanford and the Town School on Saturday, December 2, 2006.  Each venue will host at least 4 teams, and each team will play 3 games.  Dan Nourse expressed his goal to have the referees work at least one Juniors, Pups and PeeWee game each in order to demonstrate their understanding of the different divisions’ rules.  Keith said he’s working on Dan’s goal.


D.  Pups (Mike Mindel):  No report needed or given

E.  Pee Wees (none):  Doug Appleton said he’s in contact with Pat Bennett about taking on the Pee Wees’ division.  If Pat doesn’t end up taking on the role, Doug is considering it.

F.  Travel Teams (Brad Hock):  Brad was absent, but Keith reported for him.  Brad is working on the tryout schedule for the travel teams.  The girls’ teams will use the same approach as last year and have the coaches recommend players to tryout.  A discussion was held regarding the boys’ teams.  It was decided that open tryouts will be held again for 2007 rather than coaches’ recommendations.  Two dates and two locations will be available for tryouts, but players may only attend one evaluation.  All four travel teams will be selected at the evaluations, U13 Vail team, U13 Festival team, U15 Vail team, U15 Festival team.  For the U13 Vail team, Pete Worstell would like to head coach the team with Doug Appleton and Bob O’Meara assisting.   For the U15 teams, Sam Greason would like to head coach with Mario Enea assisting. 
 Motion: was made by Kelly Quinn and seconded by Todd Samet to accept Peter Worstell, Doug Appleton & Bog O’Meara as U-15 Coaches and Sam Greason and Marion Enea coaching the U-13 team

Vote: 3-3 denied the motion
Discussion continued to seek coach applications instead was made with one exception.  
Motion: was made by Harris Holzberg and seconded by Beau Shore to approve Peter Worstell as the U13 Vail team head coach and to allow him to select his assistant coaches and team.
Vote: 9-0 approved the motion  
Executive Director  and Travel Team Coordinator will put out coaching applications for the remaining travel team positions.  
Motion: was made by Doug Appleton and seconded by Todd Samet; that all of the NCJLA travel teams wear the same colors (Navy blue & athletic gold (yellow)) uniforms with the traditional NCJLA logos.
Vote: 9-0 approved the motion
6.  Treasurer’s Report: (see attachments)
· Tony reported a $73,000 cash balance, up from $30,000 when the 2005-2006 new board took over.  The increase is due mostly to unclaimed referee fees.  The U15 team didn’t use all of the money it collected.  An IRS late fee of $1400 is under appeal.  Tony needs some questions answered before he puts together the 2007 budget, such as:
· the ED’s compensation

· PCA training money earmarked

· Stipends ($13,000 earmarked)

· Total number of teams

· Fees for travel team tryouts

· Tony will present a preliminary budget at the Delegates’ Meeting November 15, 2006.

· A treasurer’s committee was formed to discuss the 2007 budget, including Tony, Harris Holzberg and Beau Shore.
7.  Executive Director’s Report:

· The Executive Director reported he’d hired two high school boys (Charlie Dibble & Brian Scaddan – Redwood HS) for 10 hours to help him with the equipment.  He requested another 10 hours ($240) of high school labor be approved to assist him in equipment inventory and maintenance.  President Nourse approved the  10 additional hours.
· February 3, 2007 will be NCJLA night at the SJ Stealth.  The Stealth will not be soliciting clubs unless contacted.  Dan Nourse requested everyone attend the game that night as George Pereira will be honored at halftime and presented with a thank you gift from the NCJLA, and the current NCJLA board will be introduced to the audience.
· The Executive Director is investigating the NCJLA participating in the NCYS to run background checks on coaches.  The cost of participation and the return on investment was questioned.  Dan Nourse recommended leaving the coaches’ background checks be left at the club level.
· Keith reported that Lacrosse for Life is renting a small amount of NCJLA office space through February 2007.
8.  Scheduler’s Report:
· Joe Russo was not present but The Executive Director reported that the 2007 schedule will basically duplicate the 2006 schedule.

9.  Boys’ Referee Issues: (see attachment)
A.  NCLRA Proposal:  Doug Appleton presented the NCLRA proposal.  Tony Grzejka made the point that clubs have based their fee structure for player registration on the 2006 numbers.  Changing the referee fees now could present a problem for club budgets.  Tony also suggested that the NCLRA invoice the league monthly, like the girls’ referees do, or twice during the season, rather than as proposed (the NCLRA invoices the league for the whole season as soon as they receive the game schedule in February).  The board was reminded that the proposal is just that, a proposal, and no decision has to be made.  The referee pay system can continue as in the past.  The proposal will be discussed again at the next meeting. 
Keith is providing sPortability with the NCJLA’s specifications so they can put together a proposal to take over the assigning capabilities to match the features of the current administration site and take advantage of what sPortability all ready uses..

B.  Referee Training Update:  Keith explained the November 24, 2006 tournament was changed to an All West Lacrosse Camps (Matt Ogelsby) because an agreement on the fees could not be reached.  

All Youth Officials (Level 1) will be required to attend one observation clinic (November 11th at St. Mary’s College, Moraga) one 6 hour classroom session, and one on-field clinic to be able to officiate in the 2007 NCJLA season.

Again it was mentioned about the December 2, 2006 on-field clinic at Stanford and Town School’s Morton Field (San Francisco) using eight Junior Club’s (4 teams at each location) lead my Juniors’ Commissioner and Board Member, Kelly Quinn.  Tom Fedyna (South Valley Chiefs) will assist. 

10.  2007 Jamboree:

· The Executive Director recommend to the Board we continue with Mike Sheridan (Sling-It! Lacrosse) as the director.  He also recommend the Jamboree be changed to ONLY include the Pee Wee, Pups Boys and Girls B and D divisions to eliminate a lot of the issues of having the Juniors division included (i.e. vandalism, theft, etc).  This will be discussed further at the next meeting.  The Executive Director reported the SF Dragons will be involved again and hopefully to a greater degree.  More NCJLA volunteer participation is needed.  The Executive Director and Mike Sheridan agreed the t-shirts should say “NCJLA”, not Sling It.  Kelly Quinn recommended that it be made clear to all involved how the profits will be split between the NCJLA and Mike.  
Motion:  was made by Kelly Quinn and seconded by Harris Holzberg that Mike Sheridan be accepted as Jamboree director pending his final proposal.  
Vote: 9-0 approved the motion
11.  PCA:

· The Executive Director recommended we continue with the PCA partnership.  Town School’s Ronna Stone  will be the league liaison with the PCA.  For the coaches who’ve already attended the PCA training, if they can present verification of their attendance, a laminated card will be produced for them to prove certification.  No documentation of attendance is currently available online.  The Executive Director said he’s applied for a grant for the NCJLA to help cover costs for the training.  Notification of accepted Grant should be around November 15.
12.  Jr. Stealth:

· Dan Nourse said the Jr. Stealth program is on hiatus.  The NCJLA involvement is over.  The Stealth will not be participating in the program, and unless a private party wants to take on the program, it will not exist.

13.  US Lacrosse Convention:
· Motion: was made by Harris Holzberg and seconded by Beau Shore to send the President (Dan Nourse), the Executive Director (Keith Denebeim) and the Girls’ Commissioner (Carlee Duncan) to the convention in Philadelphia in January 2007.  
Vote: 9-0 approved the motion
14.  Adjournment:

· The meeting was adjourned at 10:25.  The remaining agenda items will be pushed to the next meeting.

